LSSC Meeting Minutes 5/30/24 – mjr
In attendance:

Kristen Blankenship (CPS)
Sarah Blanco (CPS)
Lucy Moynihan (Life Sciences)
Melanie Rusk (Tech Services)
Sam Lechowicz (Tech Services)
Dulcie Vermillion (Social Sciences)
Xiaoping Qi (Area Studies)
Vicki Sparks (Administration)
Jeffrey Loftiss (Physical Sciences)
Erik Chapman (Special Collections)

Not present:

Karen Huck (Arts & Humanities)

Approve April Minutes: Approved

Liaison Reports/Updates:

Tech Services (Sam): Division is workshopping their bylaw verbiage. Division plans to open meeting attendance to all TSD staff at least twice a year (civil service staff would be non-voting). MJ Han is stepping down from her current role as head of ACS but will continue as acting head until a replacement and reorganization is decided upon.

Life Sciences: Prairie Research Institute librarian interviews are finished, and hope is to have someone hired by fall semester.

CPS: Nothing to report

Physical Sciences: No division meeting is likely until fall semester. Jeff has volunteered to continue as the division rep if no self-nominations are forthcoming.

Area Studies: Division is focusing on travel research. There will be events related to the Women in Slavic Studies conference beginning in the Main Library next week.

Social Sciences: Nothing to report

Arts & Humanities: Liaison not present

Special Collections: Nothing to report

Administration: Nothing to report

AC Meeting Update from May 20:
· Looking for civil service staff to serve on the Strategic Planning committee (Lucy has volunteered).
· Tom Teper discussed the Archives and Special Collections building construction plan. Budget increase for the project will be presented to the Board of Trustees in July. If approved, construction is projected to start in Sept/Oct 2024 and will last for approximately 20 months.
· Roof repair for the Main Library is in the works.
· International Collection Development trip policy updates are being discussed.
· Next meeting is scheduled for 6/17/24.
EC Meeting (May meeting cancelled due to holiday – rescheduled for June 4)
LSSC Elections and Bylaws Discussion:

· Only one self-nomination received so far (for CPS division). Will reach out to individuals from other divisions to see if they would like to serve.
· Several questions were raised and discussed regarding LSSC representation/practices and how they relate to our current bylaws.
· Decision was made for us to meet as a group outside of our usual monthly meeting to look over the bylaws and update and/or propose changes. Dulcie will try to find a time when most of us are available to meet and work on this.

ALA Conference email edits: Approved, with one minor change to clarify which employment classifications do not qualify for the scholarship. Melanie will update the template in the G: drive.

Anonymous staff comment follow-up: 

We received the following anonymous comment on 4/18:

“The Library should encourage – not require – masking during large group events and/or create events that accommodate disabled, immunocompromised, or otherwise vulnerable members of the library community. Administrative officials and group leaders should set an example of community care that other staff can follow.”

The comment was sent to Skye in HR and she responded that, “At this time, the use of a mask remains a personal choice as a preventative measure to further protect themselves and others from the risk of respiratory virus transmissions.”, but that she would share the concern with Susan Breakenridge who will, in turn, share it with Dean Stewart. The committee discussed and most felt that the current solution of having hybrid events seems to be a fair compromise for accommodation.


Our next scheduled meeting will be June 27, 2-3:30 pm.

